BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

January 20, 2015

Present   Katy Wells, Earl Leighton, Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen’s Representative and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator.  

At 6:34 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Jeff made a motion to approve the minutes of January 6, 2015, 2nd by John, all in favor.

Jeff made a motion to approve the minutes of January 20, 2015, 2nd by Ralph Vote 5 yes, 1 abstain. Motion passes.
Mail/Correspondence

Chair Leighton reviewed an email sent by Roger Grey, stating he would be absent this evening and shared his views on the topics being discussed tonight.  Note: Roger did request that his email be included in these minutes with his vote, Chair Leighton noted point of order and that you must be present to have a vote.  


Chair Leighton reviewed an email from Chief Dexter. This email was a response to the previous meetings questions discussions regarding Fire Department CRF account; Chief included other attachments with his spreadsheet for funding and CIPC requests etc.  Jeff stated that it should be noted that we are dissatisfied with the answers we have received from the BOS office while asking for answers to our questions for certain budget information, at minimum we found about 24 mistakes in our answer on one page. 


Follow up from last meeting-


Katy asked Bob as a follow up from a conversation at the BOS, if he had checked into if there was any additional cost for the Employee Assistance plan before the committee voted on the $1400.  Bob stated yes the part time employees are covered and it could add about $300 to the cost.  Jeff stated that this is a broader coverage than the previous coverage the town had.  Jeff made a motion to recommend the $1,400 for the employee assistance program as added by the BOS, 2nd by John all were in favor.

Dave questioned what was voted by for the salary of the TC/TC and why we did not vote to add the 1.5% increases to this salary.  Jeff explained that we voted on what the department head brought before us and Jeff reminded that he asked that department head specific questions regarding the salary lines in that budget and the request was only for a $5k increase to the TC/TC line.  Ralph stated that we discussed elected positions were viewed different than a regular employee.  John added that there is language that the pay matrix committee is developing that may help guide us all in the future when talking about salary lines.  Dave questioned if the TC/TC came to the public hearing presented an increase of 1.5% to her salary line would we consider it.  Chair stated that that is the last time to present it and the budget committee votes when the public hearing closes.


Chair Leighton made a motion to remove the $6k from page 28 of the budget, for the payment for the F250 that was paid off in FY15, 2nd by Ralph all were in favor.


Jeff made a motion to re-recommend page 28, Total capital outlay for $542,000, 2nd by John all were in favor.

Jeff discussed the Fire department Utility Vehicle and asked Bob Veloski what the outcome was from the question of the Trustee of the Trust funds for possible funding from the Rescue Vehicle CRF.  Jeff stated that the request has increased now to $40,900.  Jeff stated that this vehicle has been discussed at several levels now, CIPC, BOS and BC.  Jeff also stated that he does not like the thought process that this doesn’t affect the tax rate now.  Jeff reminds that at another point it may affect our tax rate when we have to fund another vehicle in the future. Jeff stated that the new truck could be used for small “runs” versus the big truck, Chair Leighton agreed. Jeff made a motion to recommend the warrant article for the Fire Utility Vehicle for $40,900, money to come from the Rescue Vehicle CRF, 2nd by Ralph: Discussion, committee members wanted to make sure this price was for a complete truck “turnkey”. Chief Dexter added that he contacted two dealerships for pricing and that explains the increase from the original amount requested, all were in favor.    

Jeff reviewed the CRF for $70k for the Fire Department that the BC committee has voted on. Jeff stated that there was some unclear information that has been cleared up with an email from the Chief.  Katy also read the vote from the minutes of the last CIPC meeting that states they did vote to include this amount.  John made a motion to recommend the $70k be included in the budget for the CRF Fire Truck account, 2nd by Ralph, discussion:  Jeff stated he would like to add, “as voted by the CIPC” Vote 5 Yes, Dave voted no.  Motion carries.  Dave stated he wants it noted that he thinks that it’s wrong the way we are doing this.

Jeff stated that the only two areas of the budget that differ from the BOS are TC/TC salary and the increase the BC made to the DPW.  Ralph questioned if we could vote to agree with the BOS numbers.  Jeff stated that the BOS was going to talk with DPW to see why they requested so much money from the BC and not them.  Jeff stated that he has reviewed the costs of salt and sand from the DPW Director and the projected increases.

Old Business


Jeff discussed the recent attempts by several budget committee members to sort out the budget that came in the form of a balance sheet for an explanation, forwarded by the town administrator.  Jeff stated that there is confusion with the calendar year versus the fiscal year and he is concerned that the town keeps 2-sets of books.  Jeff stated that we have been told that the software Peachtree could not manage all entries.  Jeff further stated that recently in trying to make sense of a line item in the Fire Department, the BC asked for a breakdown of what was posted to that line in the budget.  It was discussed that research was done to identify that the BOS granted permission to accept a contract for office reconstruction at the Fire Department however there was no vote as to where the money was to come from by the BOS.  Further discussion was that members of the budget committee found incorrect postings, ask the BOS about them, the BOS was to have someone look into it, and the BC found out via email from the town administrator that he called the auditors to have them move money from one line to another.  The BC was under the understanding that FY14 was closed and audited, however an email from the town administrator stated otherwise both from his words and the auditors.  Members of the committee requested a breakdown of the line item number that Bob told the auditors to transfer to and we received another ledger sheet showing about 28 mistakes of postings on one page.  Jeff questioned what we pay the auditors to do exactly and that the bookkeeping system in this town was really bad.  Jeff reviewed the page he viewed where it showed miss postings of an employee’s payroll deductions on the repairs and maintenance line.  Jeff stated this is alarming and that the problem gets bigger the more questions that are asked and feels that this is unacceptable.  Bob stated that the figures listed were for mileage reimbursement; Katy stated she had already verified with the bookkeeper, Peg that these reference numbers are paycheck numbers for that employee.  Jeff asked how much we pay for mileage, Bob replied .40 cents.  Jeff asked why the figures ended in odd numbers; Bob said he will look into it.  The committee discussed account 4220.660 for FY14 and account 4194.430 for FY14 and stated that the numbers are not an accurate reflection of spending in the town and that the BC cannot build an accurate budget on these type of mistakes.   

Bob wanted to let the BC know that the DRA has recently in the past few weeks changed the BC requirements and that the BC needed to have a revenue statement for the MS-7 for estimated income for FY16.  Bob stated this change just happened and that he just found out.  The committee discussed how to get this statement done for the FY16 budget as this was our last meeting before the public hearing.  Jeff asked if the BOS had proposed numbers for the estimated revenue and if the BC could possibly share these numbers this fiscal year and the BC can request all projected revenue from department heads for next fiscal year.  Bob presented a copy of the income statement from the new format from the state.  Jeff stated that the BC needed to understand where the revenues were coming from and the figures need to be conservative so we don’t go over budget.  Bob stated that you can change these numbers up to 3 months after the end of a fiscal year, you can adjust figures by November then this will adjust your tax rate.  Chair Leighton questioned why the budget committee was not notified of this change.  Jeff made a motion to recommend carrying the revenue numbers provided to us by the BOS for sources of revenue for FY16, 2nd by John. Discussion:  Bob stated that these numbers can change until after the public hearing.  Jeff and John withdrew their motion.  Motion fails.

Ralph discussed his observation from the FY16 process and that the Planner and DPW changed figures when presented to the BC from what they requested of the BOS.  Ralph asked what the protocol is/should be if this happens in the future, so the BOS and the BC don’t have to reconcile it in the end.  After discussion, Chair Leighton stated that in the future we will explain to the department heads that if they want to change things, the proper chain of command is to go back to the BOS with their request prior to our appointment with them.  
At 8:27 pm John made a motion to extend the meeting until 9:00 pm, 2nd by Ralph all in favor.


Jeff wanted to recommend that in the future, the town looks at carrying two separate lines for the DPW salt and sand for more flexibility in the separate accounts for better understanding of historical spending.  

Chief Dexter suggested that we consider moving the Public Hearing this year, as last year the town office conference room was filled to capacity and recommends the Old Town Hall.  Chair Leighton agreed and the Public Hearing will be moved to the Old Town Hall, at 7 pm. (same time)

Adjourn

At 8:34 pm John made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jeff all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted by

Katy Wells, Recording Secretary

And Budget Committee member
